December 27, 2016

Year End meeting for the Town Board of the Town of Sparta was held December 27, 2016 at 7:00 PM.

Members present: Supervisor Mark Schuster, Deputy Supervisor Glenn Kreiley, Council Mark Caldwell, Deb Halpenny and Bill Smith.

Justice Christopher Scollon and Highway Superintendent Kevin Robinson were given their Oath of Office.

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Mark Caldwell to transfer the following funds from the General Account:

From A1620.22, \$3,038.00; A8010.41, \$33,334.00; A9060.8, \$9,131.00 into Account Nos. A1110.4A, \$362.00; A1680.4, \$8.00; A1680.4, \$1680.4, \$170.00; A1910.4, \$924.00; A1920.4, \$50.00; A5132.2, \$189,539.00; A8160.4, \$7,398.00; A7510.4, \$40.00; A8010.1, \$380.00.

All voted yes. Carried.

A motion was made by Bill Smith and seconded by Glenn Kreiley to transfer the following funds from the Highway Account:

From DA5110.4, \$2576.00; DA5130.4, \$28,222.00; DA3501, \$21,901.00 into Account Nos. DA5110.4, \$2,493.00; DA5112.2, \$30,229.00; DA5130.2, \$19,894.00; DA5140.4, \$83.00.

All voted yes. Carried.

Year End meeting will be held January 10, 2017 at 6:30 PM.

General Bills 210-212 were audited and approved for a total amount of \$448.70. Highway Bills 235-244 were audited and approved for a total amount of \$23,836.40.

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Mark Caldwell to adjourn the meeting. All voted yes. Carried.

TOWN CLERK Sheila Duffy